

Our ref: FOI 19/25

19 February 2019

By email to: request-550617-9748365f@whatdotheyknow.com

Headquarters

Dukinfield Town Hall King Street Dukinfield SK16 4LA

Tel: 0161 342 5500 www.tamesideandglossopccg.org

Dear Keely Bisby,

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT

I am writing concerning your request for information under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. On behalf of NHS Tameside and Glossop Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) I can confirm the following in response to your request.

We were referred by Tameside Hospital for IVF treatment and have our first booked appointment with St Mary's in 8 weeks. However when we were initially being referred our GP told us that it is a possibility that Tameside will be cutting the funding for IVF from the original 3 rounds.

I'd like to request some clarity on the matter as no one can seem to tell us at what point during this journey the funding is approved.

Due to the fact we have already been referred, are we safe presuming we will qualify for the full 3 rounds? Given the waiting times and time frame we have been given we are keen to have some definite answers.

We would appreciate if you could tell us if and when a public consultation for this matter will start and for how long.

The NHS Tameside and Glossop CCG Assisted Conception policy is available on our website www.tamesideandglossopccg.org. The particular policy can be accessed through the Your Health page under the Effective Use of Resources section or by using the following link https://gmeurnhs.co.uk/Docs/CCG%20TandG/TandG%20Assisted%20Conception%20Policy.pdf

When authorisation is given for assisted conception funding the policy that is applied will be the one in place at the time of authorisation. Any changes to policy will only be applied to new requests for authorisation. If an individual received authorisation under the current policy - Version: 2.1 (22 January 2019) the number of funded cycles will be as specified in section 1.13 according to their personal circumstances.

At this time there are no plans to review the number of cycles funded through the policy and if that position should change the policy would only be revised following a public consultation and a decision by the Tameside and Glossop Strategic Board. The dates of the meetings and links to the meeting papers can be found: www.tamesideandglossopccg.org/corporate/strategiccommissioning-board

Re-Use Of Information

Most of the information that we provide in response to Freedom of Information Act 2000 requests will be subject to copyright protection. In most cases the copyright will be owned by NHS Tameside and Glossop Clinical Commissioning Group (the CCG).

Chair: Dr Alan Dow Accountable Officer: Steven Pleasant MBE NHS Tameside and Glossop Clinical Commissioning Group



The copyright in other information may be owned by another person or organisation, as indicated in the information itself: in this case you must apply to the copyright owner to obtain their permission.

You are free to use any information supplied for your own use, including for non-commercial research purposes. It may also be used for the purposes of news reporting. However, any other type of re-use, for example, by publishing the information or issuing copies to the public will require the permission of the copyright owner.

If you have any queries about the contents of this response, please contact me by e-mail at the following e-mail address: TGCCG.freedom-of-information@nhs.net or by telephone, 0161 342 5608.

Yours sincerely,

Gill Gibson
Director of Quality and Safeguarding